
 
Rainier Hunting Retriever Club 

Board Meeting Minutes – April 2, 2024 
 

Attendance:  Betsy Reali, Jean Fowler, Susan Bell, Liz Gibson, Lee Redd, Jim Olson, Bill Woll, Chris Braswell, Katie 
Mearns, Doug Gallucci, Misalyn Armstrong 
 
Welcome:   President Betsy opened the meeting at 7:02 PM and welcomed Board Members.  The minutes from the 
March 5, 2024, meeting were approved with no corrections.   
 
Meeting will conclude at 7:50 pm to allow members to register for the OHRC Hunt Test. If necessary the meeting will 
continue after registration. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Lee Redd reported that RHRC has a cash balance of $13,756.93 

Go Daddy annual fee and Domain Name Registration were paid 
 Pay Pal balance of $23.64 will be transferred to bank account 
 
Old/New Business 
 Equipment Trailer Inventory 
 Bill Woll, Susan Bell and Betsy Reali will inventory the equipment trailer. 
      -They will use previous inventory sheets provided by Sue Meyering 
      -Inventory results will be submitted for the Tri Club Meeting 
 
 Membership Contact Information 
 Jean will send out the updated membership contact information 
 

Spring Hunt Test Planning:   
Bird delivery has not been finalized.  Delivery plans will be finalized closer to the hunt test date 
Bird Stewart – Lee will work out a schedule for members to help care for the birds at the hunt test 
Judges’ gifts have been ordered 
Master Stake Chairs – Katie Mearns & Misalyn Armstrong  

 Senior & Junior Stake Chairs – Liz Gibson  
 The Club has all necessary guns and ammunition for the upcoming hunt test 
 Liz is waiting for response for workers for the test. 

    -Workers will be paid $150 for working the whole day.  Workers that work less than eight (8) hours 
      will be paid $15 per hour        

      -Tip jars will be provided at each stake to encourage tips for the workers 
Susan will arrange for sandwiches for workers’ lunches.  Jean & Susan will shop for snacks and other 
necessities. 
Susan will make arrangements for BBQ entrées for judges’ dinner and coordinate side dishes and desserts  

 The Club has all necessary ribbons and duck bands for the upcoming hunt test  
 

May’s meeting will be moved to Tuesday, April 30, 2024 @ 7:00 PM.  That will allow the Club to make any last 
minute plans and adjustments  

 
The meeting adjourned at 7:51 PM 
 
Submitted by: 
Misalyn Armstrong, RHRC Secretary 


